
MINUTES 

MONTANA SENATE 
51st LEGISLATURE - REGULAR SESSION 

COMMITTEE ON TAXATION 

Call to Order: By Senator Bob Brown, on Tuesday, January 
31, 1989, at 8:00 a.m. 

ROLL CALL 

Members Present: Senator Brown, Senator Hager, Senator 
Norman, Senator Eck, Senator Bishop, Senator Halligan, 
Senator Walker, Senator Harp, Senator Gage, Senator 
Severson, Senator Mazurek, Senator Crippen 

Members Excused: None 

Members Absent: None 

Staff Present: Jeff Martin, Legislative Council 
Jill Rohyans, Committee Secretary 

Announcements/Discussion: Superintendent of Public 
Instruction, Nancy Keenan, briefly addressed the 
Committee regarding the impact on educational funding 
of legislation passed by the Taxation Committees of 
both houses. (Exhibits 1, 2, 3, 4) 

HEARING ON HOUSE BILL 55 

Presentation and Opening Statement by Sponsor: 
Representative Dan Harrington, District 68, sponsor of 
the bill, said the bill was requested by the Department 
of Revenue. Currently, the Department does not have 
the authority to estimate unclaimed property 
assessments in cases where a firm has failed to 
maintain records of ownership required by law. This 
gives the DOR the capability of estimating liability 
from the available records. 

List of Testifying Proponents and What Group they Represent: 

Steve Bender, Acting Deputy Director, Department of 
Revenue 

List of Testifying Opponents and What Group They Represent: 

None 
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Steve Bender, DOR, said the bill cleans up a problem 
with the existing law. Any property held by a business 
which has had no activity for five years is to be 
turned over to the Department. In turn, the Department 
must take charge of the property and attempt to locate 
the owner. If there are no records, it becomes very 
difficult to connect the asset with the owner. This 
legislation would allow the Department to estimate the 
value of the unclaimed property. It would also help to 
eliminate the incentive for sloppy record keeping. 

Questions From Committee Members: None 

Closing by Sponsor: Representative Harrington closed. 

DISPOSITION OF HOUSE BILL 55 

Discussion: None 

Amendments and Votes: None 

Recommendation and Vote: Senator Gage moved HB 55 Be 
Concurred In. The motion CARRIED unanimously. Senator 
Gage will carry the bill on the floor. 

HEARING ON HOUSE BILL 83 

Presentation and Opening Statement by Sponsor: 
Representative Dan Harrington, District 68, sponsor, 
said a recent Supreme Court decision creates the 
potential for a large loss of revenue due to the 
acceptance of unauthorized conditional payments of 
taxes such as those marked "paid in full". A new 
section is added to the codes which would state that 
any conditional or restrictive endorsement of a 
negotiable instrument does not apply to the tax 
payments preceding. This would keep an individual from 
writing a $100 check, marking it "paid in full", and 
paying a $200 tax bill with the restrictively endorsed 
$100 check. 

List of Testifying Proponents and What Group they Represent: 

Steve Bender, Acting Deputy Director, Department of 
Revenue 
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List of Testifying Opponents and What Group They Represent: 

None 

Testimony: Steve Bender, DOR, said this is a housekeeping 
which will prevent loss of tax revenue due to 
conditional endorsements. With receipts of up to 1800 
checks a day, it becomes very difficult to review each 
one. This bill would help streamline administrative 
procedures. 

Questions From Committee Members: 
for a clarification between a 
in a legitimate dispute and a 
no valid dispute. 

Senator Halligan asked 
restrictive endorsement 
situation where there is 

Steve Bender answered that this has gone to the Supreme 
Court which held that a conditional endorsement 
satisfied the liability. 

Senator Crippen said it is very important that the 
statutory authority clearly defines the liability. 

Closing by Sponsor: Representative Harrington closed. 

DISPOSITION OF HOUSE BILL 83 

Discussion: None 

Amendments and Votes: None 

Recommendation and Vote: Senator Mazurek moved HB 83 Be 
Concurred In. The motion CARRIED unanimously. Senator 
Mazurek will carry the bill on the floor. 

HEARING ON HOUSE BILL 53 

Presentation and Opening Statement by Sponsor: 
Representative Ramirez, District 87, sponsor, said this 
bill was also introduced at the request of the 
Department of Revenue. The bill extends the 
reappraisal cycle for two years. The current cycle is 
due to expire at the end of 1990. He stated the DOR 
will need another two years to finish the reappraisal 
cycle. If not extended, it is estimated it will cost 
another $1.9 million for additional staffing to finish 
by the end of 1990. Director Nordtvedt wants to finish 
getting the computer appraisal system in place and 
simplify the process itself. Once this is done, and 
the current cycle is completed, it is felt an annual 
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reappraisal system could be in place. Although it is 
unfortunate to delay longer, Mr. Ramirez felt it would 
result in efficiency savings in the long run. 

List of Testifying Proponents and What Group they Represent: 

Ken Nordtvedt, Director, Department of Revenue 

List of Testifying Opponents and What Group They Represent: 

None 

Testimon~: Director Nordtvedt, DOR, said there are a 
varlety of reasons to extend this cycle. First, it is 
necessary to get the computer assisted appraisal system 
on line by mid-year. Also, the Department is three 
years into the cycle and it is clear they have fallen 
behind. The property division has had added 
responsibilities in the last three years and is short­
staffed if it must finish in two years. He said he 
hopes to be able to rely on sales studies to keep 
appraisals current with market value. He stated the 
plan for the new simplified system will be presented to 
the Revenue Oversight Committee for their review. 

Questions From Committee Members: Senator Crippen asked 
what year was used for the last appraisal cycle. 

Director Nordtvedt said they used the 1982 manual. 

Senator Crippen asked if the Department would use the 
fair market value as of 1987 if the committee takes no 
action. 

Director Nordtvedt said that is correct. 

Senator Crippen said his concern is that 1987 was a 
down year in the economy of the state. He said there 
are instances where the tax liability of taxpayers went 
up 1000% between 1985 and 1986. He asked what year 
would be used as a base if the cycle is extended for 
two years. 

Director Nordtvedt said the important thing is to 
update to the latest market conditions. Ideally, a 
manual would be used for a reappraisal cycle which is 
updated annually for changes in market conditions. He 
felt there was not a big issue of what manual to use if 
it is updated for market trends. 

Senator Crippen expressed concern that the appraiser 
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and tax appeal boards will be bound by set figures in 
the annuals, not the updated market figures. 

Director Nordtvedt said if timely sales figures aren't 
used, the system just will not work. 

Representative Ramirez said he felt if the two year 
extension is enacted and the Department can get the 
computer system on line and the process simplified, 
then the appraisals should be on a two year cycle. The 
base year would then be as close to the norm as 
possible. 

Senator Crippen said not enough people understand the 
enormity of this situation. He asked if manuals or 
fair market values are to be used if HB 435 is adopted. 

Representative Ramirez replied then are using sales 
assessment ratio studies in HB 436. 

Senator Eck asked what numbers are required to be 
statistically valid. She felt in Montana there are 
wide variations. 

Director Nordtvedt explained the state must be broken 
up into enough regions to catch the different trends. 
He has asked the property division to identify more 
economically homogeneous urban and rural regions than 
are required under HB 436. Following some 
sophisticated statistical analysis, it should be 
possible to do a yearly upgrade of appraisals. It 
generally takes at least 1000 sales to have a 
statistically significant pool of information. It is 
important to have statistical significance and economic 
homogeneity. 

Senator Crippen asked Mr. Nordtvedt if he will direct 
the appraisers to use 1989 data, i.e. current market 
value, sales in the area, etc., rather than 1982 
figures. 

Director Nordtvedt said as soon as there is a good HB 
436 sales assessment ratio done, all present appraisers 
should be upgraded, even within the current cycle. 

Senator Crippen posed the following question: Suppose 
a taxpayer is taxed at $4 a square foot on his property 
in the preceding year. He then comes in and shows that 
through sales of his property or comparable sales that 
the value is substantially less. Will the Department 
then use the lower value? 
Director Nordtvedt said the Department will be directed 
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to accept and use the evidence of the present market 
value. 

Senator Crippen noted that is a critical point. 

Senator Mazurek said that is fine for the taxpayer who 
takes the time and effort to protest. However, the is 
no consistency. The rest of the taxpayers are paying 
on the base year. 

Representative Ramirez said he doesn't think Director 
Nordtvedt will be able to do what Senator Crippen is 
hoping for. He agreed with Senator Mazurek, saying 
those who protest get an advantage and those who don't 
are stuck with the base year calculation. Also, when 
the adjustments are made under HB 436 and an adjustment 
is made based on a sales assessment ratio study, the 
taxpayer who protested will get another adjustment on 
his already accurate appraisal. He disparity 
continues. He felt a base year was the only fair way 
to proceed. 

Director Nordtvedt said if you start out with accurate 
appraisals based on some year, then a taxpayer cannot 
come in and get an individual correction at present 
market value and get a sales assessment ration driven 
adjustment at present market value. He point out two 
problems with the current appraisal system: 1. it is 
not current and not brought up to date by the sales 
studies for classes of property, and 2. there are 
intrinsic inaccuracies, and in some cases gross 
inaccuracies, in the appraisal process of individual 
pieces of property. He said an appeal mechanism must 
be maintained which gives the taxpayer an appeal 
opportunity based on the law which says market value is 
a criteria. Mr. Nordtvedt said if the taxpayer can 
prove it, he is not going to fight him. 

Senator Mazurek said the question is what market value 
at what point in time. 

Director Nordtvedt replied as the law presently reads 
it is necessary to go to great efforts to correctly 
upgrade as frequently as possible. In the absence of 
that, if the legislature wants it another way, they 
better change the way the law reads. He said he 
interprets market value as the most common market value 
that can be efficiently determined by upgrades. 

Senator Gage said he hoped Mr. Nordtvedt would include 
Indian reservations in the revised appraisal areas in 
HB 436 as there are tremendous differences in property 
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values on reservations as compared to other areas of 
the state. 

Closing by Sponsor: Representative Ramirez closed. 

DISPOSITION OF HOUSE BILL 53 

Discussion: Senator Norman said the more the cycle is 
extended, the more the inequity will increase and the 
more people will get hurt. He said it doesn't make 
sense to go backwards to get to a current position. 

Senator Brown asked Mr. Bender if there is any 
realistic hope of getting to a three year cycle. 

Mr. Bender said he feels Director Nordtvedt can do it. 
He pointed out California does it yearly on everything 
that isn't capped by Proposition 13. It can be done 
and is being done in other states. 

Senator Brown asked Mr. Bender what will happen in the 
next few months which will make the computer system 
come on line. 

Mr. Bender said the new computer system is to be on 
line by this summer which will be a quantum leap ahead 
of the current system. 

Amendments and Votes: None 

Recommendation and Vote: Senator Mazurek moved House Bill 
Be Concurred In. The motion CARRIED with Senator 
Crippen voting no. Senator Norman will carry the bill 
on the floor. 

HEARING ON HOUSE BILL 145 

Presentation and Opening Statement by Sponsor: 
Representative Ramirez, District 87, sponsor, said this 
bill was requested by the Revenue Oversight Committee. 
Under TEFRA, airlines are treated the same as all other 
commercial and industrial property in the state. That 
means taking an average of the taxable percentage rate 
of all other property and then go to a formula 
calculation. In the statutes, airline property has to 
use the 4R's formula for railroads. Technically, that 
cannot be done. This simply corrects the situation and 
makes it comply with federal law based on the correct 
formula. 

List of Testifying Proponents and What Group they Represent: 
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List of Testifying Opponents and What Group They Represent: 

None 

Testimony: 

None 

Questions From Committee Members: Senator Eck asked if 
there is any way to easily determine what effect there 
will be on airline and railroads when rates are lowered 
on commercial property. 

Representative Ramirez said it will automatically lower 
those taxes, which is a function of the formula based 
on a weighted mean. 

Closing by Sponsor: Representative Ramirez closed. 

DISPOSITION OF HOUSE BILL 145 

Discussion: None 

Amendments and Votes: None 

Recommendation and Vote: Senator Mazurek moved HB 145 Be 
Concurred In. The motion CARRIED unanimously. Senator 
Crippen will carry the bill on the floor. 

EXECUTIVE SESSION 

Discussion of Proposed Committee Bill: The Committee 
reviewed the proposed committee bill (Exhibit #5) 
requested by the Revenue Oversight Committee during the 
interim. The Legislative Reorganization Committee 
recommended the establishment of an interim legislative 
committee which would monitor revenue estimates over 
the interim and give the legislature a revenue estimate 
at the beginning of the session. For a revenue 
estimate to have real credibility, the revenue estimate 
should be developed during the interim and presented at 
the beginning of the session, rather than being devised 
during the session itself. That process is subject to 
too much political maneuvering and instability in the 
90 days. It was felt the Revenue Oversight Committee 
would be the logical committee and a new committee 
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would not have to be created. Therefore, this bill 
has been drawn up to give the Revenue Oversight 
Committee the responsibility of estimating the revenue 
for the upcoming session. Senator Brown quoted the 
language on pages 2 and 3. 

Senator Gage said there is some concern that some 
people who serve on the ROC during the interim may not 
be back for the session and they should not be setting 
the revenue. 

Senator Eck suggested it would be better if there was 
not an immediate effective date. Rather, the ROC could 
start working on it after July 1. She suggested the 
way to address Senator Gage's concern is to appoint 
subcommittee composed of members who will be back next 
session. 

Senator Crippen said there will be some problems such 
as the House being adamant that the Chairman of the 
committee being a House member. He said that argument 
is probable because of the budget originating in the 
House. 

Senator Brown pointed out that revenue bills can 
originate in the Senate and this is a revenue 
estimating committee. 

Amendments and votes: Senator Eck moved to strike the 
immediate effective date and insert July 1. The motion 
CARRIED unanimously. 

Recommendation and Vote: Senator Eck moved to adopt the 
proposed committee bill. The motion CARRIED 
unanimously with Senator Halligan absent. 

ADJOURNMENT 

Adjournment At: 9:58 a.m. 

jdr 
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TAXATION COMMITTEE 

5~~ LEGISLATIVE SESSION -- 198Y 
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_N-_A-M_·~E~~~~~~~~~~~~·~~~-----I_-._P_I-_l E_S_E_N_T __ -+ __ A_B_S_E_N_T __ r--_E_X_C_U_S_ED-j 

SENATOR BROWN y 

SENATOR BISHOP 

SENATOR CRIPPEN X 
-------------------------+--~-----~------------+_------_1 

SENATOR ECK 

SENATOR GAGE 

SENATOR HAGER x 

SENATOR HALLIGAN x 

SENATOR HARP 

SENATOR MAZUREK x 
SENATOR NORMAN 

SENATOR SEVERSON x 

SENATOR WALKER 

___________________________ ~ ________ ~~ ___________ L-______ 4 

Each day attach to minutes. 



HH. l'JmSlnt:Wf; 
W.", yc,ur ('(;Jiwlit.ti':( orl 'fd.;';dtiol'l. hdV:l1l9 tl':Hl ttIHh;) cOII:;;jd~Ji:ltjOIl 

HH !i!) {th:ird If~dd'ing cory bh">~, If:q;(:ctful1y rl':})C>lt t.hat 1m !;S 
be ('(JHGUJled irl. 

1m eONClJHR}o:D J N 

!.--i / () 
r' i ~~ I. t' d : ' __ n •• ___ ,. ___ ._ _.. _J _.0_:L _ .... ~ .. _!<_._"" .. _ 

!hdJ 1110HII, C11;:.illhdn 



I 
I 

HH. PJn:::afJlm~': 

f
J[' W;.~ (Y101U

•
f de (llltlll jdt , l. f' e 00 '}' H :u')t.}l on ~ h f.I V j IHJ th,d d] 'Ill II d € 1- CQIHt.tJ

j
.', d I

l
' nJ~~ f,_ j \~ ~' ~ 

l' f.),.:, • ill' I ('a ~J)g ,"opy ) U(') I l" .. :f;I."(·;C i.lt , .. Y'.':'PUl. t . Iii } J to::; I 
be C'(l!'leUl red j n. 

" I:,: 

i',' -x' 

~? 

I,',' 
II 



HH. PPI~::; ] IH:W(': 
\<1(-:, Y(ltn- c(;lillnitt'ce on ""L-;,,:d.iOli, tIdYing h<td ul,d('l- (,':llll:~jden1ti.\:Hj 

HB 5'. {tlaJnJ re:':I,Hn9 copy .. ! IUfJf lu_r~;'ctfujly lC('ort. tll,,,t IW ':d 
be (" () Ii C III red j 1', • 

~jpoIH;or; Hand IE:::' (No:nlliln) 



S~NnTE STAHDJHG COHHrTT~E nEPORT 

HH. PHf~:?·J[)NN·r: 

We, your committee 011 Taxation, having had under consideration 
UB 145 (third reading eopy -- bllle), rt:spectfully report that. HB 
]45 be conCUI r:ed in. 

SponSOI: Rami rez. (Cr ippen) 

HE CONCUlUUm ] N 

I 

I 

I 

I? 
~--" 

1.';'.1' 

II 

~ " I·' 

iI ,. 
.A1.~"I!i rd J p..I) 

,1" &-1 f 
F •.. ·.I Ir t ; 1 ,1 I, • 1 '; 1 I 



~
 

1
/1

1
 

1
/9

 

1/
10

 

1/
16

 

B
il

l 
I 

SB
2 

SB
50

 

SB
65

 

SB
90

 

T
it

le
 

C
le

ar
s 

up
 

10
5 

in
te

rp
re

ta
ti

o
n

 
(I

n
 C

om
m

it 
te

e)
 

Q
 

R
ef

un
d 

pr
op

er
ty

 t
ax

 i
f
 p

ro
p

ri
et

o
r 

m
ov

es
 o

u
t 

o
f 

st
a
te

 
(T

sb
le

d 
1

/1
1

) 

S
im

il
ar

 t
o

 S
B2

 
(I

n
 C

oo
lln

itt
ee

) 

R
ep

ea
ls

 a
n 

u
n

co
n

st
it

u
ti

o
n

al
 b

il
l 

(P
as

se
d 

o
u

t 
o

f 
C

om
m

itt
ee

 
1/

16
) 

(T
ra

ns
m

it
te

d 
to

 H
ou

se
 

1
/2

0
) 

TO
TA

L 

O
PI

 
SC

HO
OL

 
IM

PA
CT

 
RE

PO
RT

 
Q

 
G

en
er

al
 F

un
d 

S
ch

oo
ls

 
L

oc
al

 S
ch

oo
ls

 
FV

91
1 

FY
91

 
FY

90
 

FY
91

 

7,
68

9,
00

0 
7,

68
9,

00
0 

no
 

fi
sc

al
 i

nf
or

m
at

io
n 

7,
68

9,
00

0 
7,

68
9,

00
0 

no
 

fi
sc

a
l 

in
fo

rm
at

io
n 

-0
-

-0
-

15
,3

78
,0

00
 

15
,3

78
,0

00
 

! 

T
ot

al
 E

du
ca

ti
on

 
Im

pa
ct

 
FY

90
 

FY
91

 

7,
68

9,
00

0 
7,

68
9,

00
0 

no
 

fi
sc

a
l 

in
fo

rm
at

io
n

 

7,
68

9,
00

0 
7,

68
9,

00
0 

no
 

fi
sc

a
l 

in
fo

rm
at

io
n 

15
,3

78
,0

00
 

15
,3

78
,0

00
 

C
D

 
g 

~
 

en
 

;:
: 

"
,
 

r-
-o

f 
::

I:
 

2
: 

r 
ro

 
:;,

;. 

~
 

::
; 

-
i
 

fT
1

 

-
i
 

;.
;.

 

~
 

:::
! 

C
)
 

3
. ., 



--
t
e
:
1
\
{
~
 

W
"
'
:
,
·
t
i
N
~
~
 

i
f
;
'
'
;
:
4
)
~
 

~
x
-
~
 

~
~
7
;
m
~
 

I!Y
;T;

5""
:;:;­

. .
 

• -
~
,
y
'
~
~
 

:
f
:
~
~
 _
_

 
x
.
L
-
~
;
~
W
_
 

E
=

'''
.,

 0'
-

.
"
.
\
;
'
q
~
*
 

i
t
'
~
 

. .
 

• -
,\

~:
'X

;_
 

O
PI

 
SC

HO
OL

 
IM

PA
CT

 
RE

PO
RT

 

G
en

er
al

 F
un

d 
S

ch
oo

ls
 

L
oc

al
 

S
ch

oo
ls

 

~
 

H
ea

rd
 

1/
12

 

1
/5

 

1/
19

 

1/
24

 

1/
25

 

1/
25

 

B
il

l 
I 

SB
I 

58
17

 

S8
97

 

SB
llB

 

58
13

7 

58
1B

4 

T
it

le
 

P
ri

v
at

e 
co

al
 r

o
y

al
ty

 t
o

 b
e 

sa
ve

d 
as

 
fe

d
er

al
 a

nd
 s

ta
te

 
(I

n
 C

om
m

it 
te

e)
 

P
ro

pe
rt

y 
ta

x
 l

e
ss

 o
n 

o
ld

 c
ar

a 
(P

as
se

d 
S

en
at

e;
 

in
 H

ou
se

 
1/

11
) 

E
xe

m
pt

in
g 

ce
rt

ai
n

 c
la

ss
 1

4 
p

ro
p

er
ty

 
an

d 
ad

d
it

io
n

s 
o

r 
ex

pa
ns

io
ns

 t
o

 
cl

as
s 

14
 &

 4 
(I

n
 C

om
m

it
te

e)
 

R
ev

is
e 

p
ro

p
er

ty
 t

ax
 p

ro
te

st
 l

aw
s 

(I
n

 C
om

m
it 

te
e)

 

E
le

ct
io

n
 t

o
 f

or
eg

o 
ca

rr
yb

ac
k 

o
f 

N
O

L'
s 

o
f 

co
rp

o
ra

ti
o

n
s 

(C
om

m
itt

ee
 R

ep
or

t-
-d

o 
p

as
s)

 

E
li

m
in

at
e 

ta
x

 o
n 

li
v

es
to

ck
 a

nd
 

ag
ri

cu
lt

u
ra

l 
pr

od
uc

ts
 

(I
n

 C
om

m
itt

ee
) 

TO
TA

L 

fY
90

 
fV

91
 

FY
91

1 

(6
1,

00
0)

1 
(6

1,
00

0)
 

0
3

,0
0

0
) 

(3
3,

00
0)

 
(5

9,
00

0)
 

(2
24

,0
00

) 
(4

54
,0

00
) 

(4
70

,0
00

) 

no
 

fi
sc

al
 

in
fo

rm
at

io
n 

no
 

fi
sc

a
l 

in
fo

rm
at

io
n 

(1
,0

30
,0

00
)2

 
(9

92
,0

00
)2

 
(1

,6
89

,0
00

) 

(1
,3

48
,0

00
) 

(1
,5

40
,0

00
) 

(2
,2

18
,0

00
) 

l(
A

pp
ro

xi
m

at
el

y 
3.

8~
 o

f 
co

al
 t

ax
 r

o
y

al
ti

es
 g

o 
to

 f
ou

nd
at

io
n 

pr
og

ra
m

) 
2(

D
ue

 
to

 r
et

ro
ac

ti
v

e 
d

at
e,

 
lo

ca
l 

sc
ho

ol
 d

is
tr

ic
t 

re
ve

nu
es

 w
il

l 
be

 
re

du
ce

d 
by

 $
55

2,
00

0 
in

 F
Y

B9
) 

* 
a
t 

1.
9m

/m
il

l 
a
t 

2.
3m

/l
~ 

ge
ne

ra
l 

in
co

m
e 

ta
x

 c
ha

rg
e 

fY
91

 

(5
9,

00
0)

 

(9
50

,0
00

) 

(1
,6

27
,0

00
) 

(2
,6

36
,0

00
) 

~,
':

't
:~

~_
 

¥~
: :

17
$~

,-
;.

 
't
',
-;
'£
:~
:~
'.
 

;
;
~
 

--
T

ot
al

 E
du

ca
ti

on
 I

m
~
a
c
t
 

FY
90

 
FY

91
 

(6
1,

00
0)

 
(6

1,
00

0)
 

(9
2,

00
0)

 
(9

2,
00

0)
 

(6
94

,0
00

) 
(1

,4
04

,0
00

) 

no
 

fi
sc

a
l 

in
fo

rm
at

io
n

 

no
 

fi
sc

al
 

in
fo

rm
at

io
n 

(2
,7

19
,0

00
) 

0
,5

6
6

,0
0

0
) 

*a
n 

ad
d

it
io

n
al

 
1

. 8
76

8 
m

il
ls

 
ne

ce
ss

ar
y 

to
 

o
ff

se
t 

th
is

 
lo

ss
 o

r 
1.

55
%

 
in

co
m

e 
ta

x
 

su
rc

ha
rg

e 

(2
,6

19
,0

00
) 

(4
,1

76
,0

00
) 

*a
n 

ad
d

it
io

n
al

 
2.

19
79

 m
il

ls
 

n
ec

es
sa

ry
 t

o
 

o
ff

se
t 

th
is

 
lo

ss
 o

r 
1.

82
%

 
in

co
m

e 
ta

x
 

su
rc

h
ar

g
e ~
~
 

to
 

;x
:.
;~
 

-
-
i
. 

-
i
 

IT
t'

 
=-:

 
9 
~
 

~
 

::
! 

C
»

 
;C

 

j ,1 ·::r
 



\..
...

/ 

H
ea

rd
 

!!
!!

! 
I 

1/
12

 
HB

41
 

1/
10

 
H

BI
O

 

1
/4

 
H

B1
5 

1
/4

 
H

B3
0 

1/
11

 
H

B3
5 

1/
13

 
H

B9
0 

1/
17

 
H

B9
5 

1/
24

 
H

B1
81

 

T
it

le
 

lo
w

er
s 

ta
x 

fo
r 

so
m

e 
co

al
 

(W
il

l 
ac

t 
on

 1
/1

8)
 

(T
ra

ns
m

it
te

d 
to

 S
en

at
e)

 

Q
 

O
il

 t
ax

 c
u

ts
 e

du
ca

ti
on

 t
ru

st
 f

un
d 

(T
ab

le
d 

1
/1

1
) 

Ex
em

pt
 m

ot
or

bo
at

s 
5 

HP
 o

r 
le

ss
 

(T
ab

le
d 

1/
12

) 

C
ha

ng
in

g 
ta

x 
on

 
"o

ld
 v

eh
ic

le
s"

 
(B

ei
ng

 h
el

d)
 

C
ha

ng
e 

pe
rs

on
al

 p
ro

pe
rt

y 
as

se
ss

m
en

t 
, 

ta
x

 o
n 

li
v

es
to

ck
, 

"c
oa

l 
&: 

o
il

 h
au

li
n

g
 

tr
u

ck
s,

" 
et

c.
 

~ 
(S

ti
ll

 i
n

 C
om

m
itt

ee
) 

C~
~f

t 
E

 
. 

tr
u

ck
s,

 e
tc

. 
fr

om
 

pr
op

er
ty

 t
ax

 
(A

m
en

de
d 

fo
r 

re
cr

ea
ti

o
n

al
 &

 co
m

m
.) 

(P
as

se
d 

ou
t 

o
f 

C
om

m
itt

ee
 1

/1
7)

 
(R

ef
er

re
d 

to
 S

 A
gr

ic
ul

tu
re

) 

Ex
em

pt
 

lo
tt

er
y

 p
ri

ze
s 

fr
om

 s
ta

te
 

in
co

m
e 

ta
x 

(A
dv

er
se

 C
om

m
itt

ee
 

R
ep

or
t)

 

M
et

ho
d 

to
 a

pp
ro

pr
ia

te
 c

o
al

 t
ax

 
pr

oc
ee

ds
 t

o
 p

ub
li

c 
sc

ho
ol

 t
ru

st
 

fu
nd

 
(I

n
 C

om
m

itt
ee

) 

TO
TA

L 

1
(8

7
,0

9
6

) 
in

 9
2

; 
(4

4
,9

1
4

) 
in

 9
3 

* 
a
t 

1.
9m

/m
il

l 
at

 2
.3

m
/l

l 
g

en
er

al
 i

nc
om

a 
ta

x 
ch

ar
ge

 

~
 

O
PI

 
SC

HO
OL

 
IM

PA
CT

 R
EP

OR
T 

Q
 

G
en

er
al

 F
un

d 
S

ch
oo

ls
 

FY
90

 
F

Y
9!

 
L

oc
al

 S
ch

oo
ls

 
FY

90
 

T
Y

91
 

(6
,0

0
0

 ) 
(1

4
,0

0
0

) 

no
 

fi
sc

al
 n

ot
e 

(9
,0

0
0

) 
(9

,0
0

0
) 

(1
4,

00
0)

 
(1

4
,0

0
0

) 

no
 

fi
sc

al
 i

nf
or

m
at

io
n 

(3
1

,0
0

0
) 

(3
1

,0
0

0
) 

(6
2

,0
0

0
) 

(6
2

,0
0

0
) 

(1
6,

00
0)

 
(l

6
,0

0
0

) 
(2

B
,0

00
) 

(2
8

,0
0

0
) 

(2
7,

00
:1

) 
(l

O
B

 ,
0

0
0

) 

no
 

fi
sc

al
 n

ot
e 

(
8
9
,
~
0
)
 

(1
7B

,O
O

O
) 

(1
0

4
,0

0
0

) 
(1

0
4

,0
0

0
) 

" 

-.J
' 

T
ot

al
 E

du
ca

ti
on

 
Im

pa
ct

 
n

9
0

 
--

L!
2.

! 

(6
,0

0
0

) 
(1

4
,0

0
0

) 

no
 

fi
sc

al
 

no
te

 

(2
3

,0
0

0
) 

(2
3

,0
0

0
 ) 

no
 

fi
sc

al
 

in
fo

rm
at

io
n 

(9
3

,0
0

0
) 

(9
3

,0
0

0
) 

(4
4

,0
0

0
) 

(4
4,

00
0)

 

(2
7

,0
0

0
) 

(l
o

a
 ,0

0
0

) 

no
 

fi
sc

a
l 

no
te

 

(1
9

3
,0

0
0

) 

*a
n 

sd
d

it
io

n
al

 
.1

0
1

6
 m

il
ls

 
ne

ce
ss

ar
y 

to
 

o
ff

se
t 

th
is

 
,l

os
s 

or
 

• O
B
~
 

in
co

m
e 

ta
x 

su
rc

ha
rg

e 

(2
8

2
,0

0
0

) 

*a
n 

ad
d

it
 io

n3
 

.1
4

8
4

 m
i l

Is
 

ne
ce

aa
ry

 t
o

 
o

ff
se

t 
th

is
 

lo
ss

 o
r 

.
1
2
~
 

d
:
P
c
~
e
 
~
l
(
~
 

F
/r

q
n

ar
o

e 
::z

 
r-
r 0

; 
:;r

.. 
:2

: 
::

j 
rri

 
o 

:;::
: 

o 
;;!

 
, 

><
 
~
 

VJ
~ 



,..-
'''

'''
'''

'''
'''

'.
' .';

, 
J ~
'i
~\
!·
~ 

.< .
. 
~
 

.. 
~ ..

 ~ 
:~· 

.. I
·
 

. 

H
ea

rd
 

Ji
ll!

.!
 

1/
20

 '
 -.'

 

"':
~.:

:;.
:: ..

 , 
-:
~~
;:
 -

~'.
" 
:~

;-
~ 

; 
.-;

.:. 
"
"
'.

';
 

-: ..
 ::~

. 

;,"
""

""
"'I

!I 
¥
~
~
,
t
'
;
~
 

1i
H

;:m
i\'

.!I
_ 

"',
' 

' 

T
it

le
 

R
ev

is
e 

pr
op

er
ty

 t
ax

 f
re

ez
e­

in
fl

a
ti

o
n

, 
m

an
da

te
d 

co
at

a,
 

vo
te

d 
ch

ar
ge

 
' 

(I
n 

C
om

m
itt

ee
) 

TO
TA

L:
 

1"
 

~
~
,
.
'
~
-
~
 

iJ
f.O

 
yi

":
,:

;3
f~

 

OP
 I 

SC
Ho

ol 
IM

PA
CT

 R
EP

OR
T 

C
en

er
al

 f
un

d 
Sc

ho
ol

a 
f1

2!
L.

 
--

fi
ll
 

5,
53

3,
00

0 
11

,5
37

,0
00

 

5
,5

3
),

0
0

0
 

11
 ,5

J7
 ,0

00
 

! >: 

. ~~ 

""'
;:"

"-
( .. ~
 

-8
 

.;
;.

1
.'

. 
",:

,-w
 

lo
ca

l 
Sc

ho
ol

s 
!!

2.
!L

 
-E

ll
! 

11
,8

04
,0

00
 

24
,6

12
,0

00
 

11
 ,8

04
,0

00
 

24
,6

12
,0

00
 

. 
.
~
 

~ 
.;

;.
~_

 
ii
li
l+

l\
,.

 
,'ll!

.!\"
'_ 

11
',_

' 

T
ot

al
 E

du
ca

tio
n 

Im
pa

ct
 

F'
Y9

0 
---

D:
2.!

 
17

 ,3
37

 ,0
00

 

17
,3

37
,0

00
 

36
,1

49
,0

00
 

36
,1

49
,0

00
 

to
 F
 

::
2

 
o 

~ 
~ 

=
i 

rr
:t 

5 
~
 

. 
~
 
~
 

Q
 

"
(Z

 .',
 



SHUJE T.:',X,W:C:J 

51st Legislature E"" ~, .. ,,,, #5 
An:iJ:i :'lL£ 0406/01 

1 ----- BILL NO. 

DATE !Ll/~' 
BILL NO. S,B :'>'=1 , 

2 INTRODUCED BY 
.~ c/v"q-: E I /Q xAi ~ n,/l./ 

3 BY REQUEST OF TUE REVENUE QVER-SIGffCl' COMMITTEE 

4 

5 A BILL FOR AN ACT ENTITLED: "AN ACT AUTHORIZING THE REVENUE 

6 - OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE TO ESTIMATE FOR THE LEGISLATURE THE 

7 AMOUNT OF REVENUE PROJECTED TO BE AVAILABLE FOR 

8 APPROPRIATION: REQUIRING THE REVENUE OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE TO 

9 INTRODUCE A HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION SETTING FORTH THE 

10 COMMITTEE'S CURRENT REVENUE ESTIMATE; REQUIRING THE 

11 COMMITTEE TO ISSUE PERIODIC REPORTS TO THE LEGISLATURE 

12 INDICATING THE COMMITTEE'S CURRENT REVENUE ESTIMATE; 

13 M~ENDING SECTION 5-18-107, MCA; AND PROVIDING AN IMMEDIATE 

14 EFFECTIVE DATE." 

15 

16 BE IT ENACTED BY THE LEGISLATURE OF THE STATE OF MONTANA: 

17 Section 1. Section 5-18-107, MCA, is amended to read: 

18 "5-18-107. Powers and duties of the committee duty 

19 to review revenue rules legislative oversight of the 

20 department of revenue committee reports revenue 

21 estimating. (1) The committee shall review all proposed 

22 rules of the department of revenue filed with the secretary 

23 of state. 

24 (2) The committee may: 

25 (a) prepare written recommendations for the adoption, 



1 

2 

3 

amendmen t ,. or rejection of 

(":"" '---:: 
\.. 

. _. -"' 
i 

. "-" its LC 0406/01 i 
DATL __ --'-'..,...../3.J1.)~· J'L/.1_ 
BIll NO.-_---=S~B~3~".1J/L___ 

a rule and submit the 
~ 

recommendations to the department of revenue whenever a i 
rulemaking will not be held in accordance with the ~ 

•• I 
hearing 

4 provisions of 2-4-302 through 2-4-305: 

5 

6 -

7 

8 

(b) prepare recommendations for the 
re 

adoption, i 
amendment, or rejection of a rule and submit oral or written 

testimony at a rulemaking hearing; 

(c) require that a rulemaking hearing be held in I 
9 accordance with the provisions of 2-4-302 through 2-4-305; 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

(d) recommend to the legislature the repeal, 

amendment, or adoption of a rule as provided in 2-4-412. 
".11 

(3) The committee shall exercise legislative oversight , 

of the department of revenue, including without limitation ,~ 

the review of: 

(a) proposed budgets; 

(b) proposed legislation; 

(c) pending litigation; and 

(d) major contracts and personnel actions of the 

department. I 

(4) The committee may investigate and issue reports on i 
21 any matter concerning taxation or the department of revenue. 

« 

22 (5) The committee shall estimate the amount of revenue i 
23 projected to be available for legislative appropriation. The ~ 

24 committee shall introduce a house joint resolution setting I 

25 forth the committee's current revenue estimate in each ~ • 
-2-



1 regular session and each special session in which a revenue 

2 bill is under consideration. The committee shall issue 

3 periodic reports to the legislature in regular session and 

4 in the interim between regular sessions, indicatinq the 
d 

5 committee1s current revenue estimate. The committee1s 

6 - introduced version of the joint resolution and subseauent 

7 periodic reports constitute the legislature1s current 

8 revenue estimate until final adoption of the joint 

9 resolution bv both houses. 1I 

10 NEW SECTION. Section 2. Effective date. [This act] is 

11 effective on passage and approval. 

-End-
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